To:           Evan Karpf, D.C.; Owner/Operator. Airport 8b2, Twin Mountain, NH
From:      Town of Carroll Planning Board
Date:       November 5th, 2015
Subject:  N.H. Bureau of Aeronautics. 2014 annual airport inspection report and recommendations Twin Mountain airport 8b2.
This letter is written in regards to the airport located on your property.  The Planning Board learned during its review of an application for construction of a telecommunications facility on property in the vicinity of the airport that the airport is used much more frequently than was previously known by the town.  Specifically, the FAA's 'Presumed Notice of Hazard' submitted in that context states "six hundred VFR (visual flight rules) operations annually".  The Board believes that; it is in the best interest of the town and the public that it obtain a more comprehensive knowledge base of the facts surrounding the airport which effect the safety of the general public and compliance with all applicable federal, state, and local regulations and ordinances, to include 14 CFR 77 - OBJECTS AFFECTING NAVIGABLE AIRSPACE:NH - RSA'S 422; 424; 425; (as applicable); and local zoning ordinances.
The 2014 report issued by the N.H. Bureau of Aeronautics regarding the airport will aid tremendously in creating that knowledge base.  Ms. Rita Hunter (of the N.H. Bureau of Aeronautics) suggested that the Board ask you directly for a copy of the report as a more advantageous approach to obtaining it due to your proximity and ease of protocols.  We ask that you please advise the Board when you can make the Report available for reproduction at the Town  Office, and the Town Administrator can make the copy machine available to you for copying or can copy it and return the original to you.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Planning Board is confident you are as interested in maintaining a safe airport-operating environment in our community as we are; and the board does not anticipate any issues in ensuring this is the case with the Twin Mountain airport--8b2.
The Planning Board appreciates your full cooperation in this matter and thanks you in advance for your timely response.

Sincerely

Donna Foster, Chair
Carroll Planning Board


